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  Identical letters dated 27 December 2017 from the Chargé 

d’affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of the Syrian Arab 

Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General 

and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 On instructions from my Government, and further to our previous letters in 

which we drew attention to attacks carried out by the so-called “international 

coalition” led by the United States against civilians, infrastructure and economic 

installations in the Syrian Arab Republic, I should like to convey to you the 

following information: 

 • On 29 June 2017, forces of the so-called “international coalition” bombed the 

North Central Region gas plant in the Tuwaynan area in Raqqah governorate.  

 • Between 25 July 2017 and 1 August 2017, forces of the so-called 

“international coalition” repeatedly bombed the Dayr al-Zawr gas plant in 

Dayr al-Zawr governorate. 

 • On 29 October 2017, forces of the so-called “international coalition” bombed 

the Jafra oil wells in Dayr al-Zawr governorate, setting them on fire. 

 These repeated attacks have resulted in loss of life and extensive material 

damage, and all but destroyed some of those facilities. 

 The Syrian Arab Republic reiterates its position regarding counter -terrorism, 

which it has set out in identical letters addressed to the Secretary-General and the 

President of the Security Council, including the letter  issued under the symbol 

A/68/984-S/2014/642. 

 The Syrian Arab Republic once again calls for an immediate cessation of such 

violations and reiterates that it has the right to demand compensation from t he 

States of the so-called “international coalition” led by the United States for the 

deliberate destruction of Syrian infrastructure and service, industrial, production and 

gas installations. 

 I should be grateful if the present letter could be circulated as a document of 

the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Mounzer Mounzer 

Chargé d’affaires a.i.  

Minister Plenipotentiary 

 

https://undocs.org/A/68/984-S/2014/642

